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The Southern Indiana Region of the Sports Car Club of America has an exciting new year ahead of it! 
Your SIR board of directors has been at work planning our 2020 calendar of events and scheduling 
supporting activities. There are always a lot of things going on between our meetings and competitive 
events. The winter off-season is also very busy. This year we are working to include another Owensboro 
Motorsports Festival weekend and to provide autocross support for the Midwest Muscle-car Challenge.  

As we start off a new year, I want to share a few of my 2020 goals for the SIR. Most of these involve 
increased participation in SIR activities by our membership. I believe this increased participation presents 

both short-term and long-term benefits to our club. The first is simply the survival of the Southern Indiana 
Region. Don’t panic! The SIR is doing well, but while I can’t speak for everyone, I can say that after numerous board 
positions including my seventh stint as Regional Executive (3 in the Pan American Region) the club must always be 
actively working on recruiting new members and recruiting future club officers. Some of us are getting a little older and 
won’t always be able to cut, dig, and pour concrete or to fill the board positions as they should be filled.  

We have had opportunities to share our rally and autocross stories with potential members and our 2020 calendar 
of events including membership meetings will give us more opportunities. My hope is that these few events will see more 
than our usual half-dozen members in attendance. We have 40 to 50 people attend autocross events and 10 to 20 attend 
our rally events. I think it would speak more powerfully of what great activities these SIR events are if we had more than a 
handful of the regular event attendees show up to talk about and share their experiences. Our planned 2020 Owensboro 
Motorsports Festival and Midwest Muscle-car Challenge involvement will put us face to face with people, who love to drive 
cars. We’ll have great opportunities to talk to first time rally or autocross participants about how their experiences relate to 
our SIR events. I like car shows and I like the Cars and Coffee events, but we need to talk to proud car owners, who want 
to drive their cars competitively. 

The SIR will continue to hold our membership meetings on the second Tuesday of each month with a couple of 
exceptions as noted in our 2020 calendar. These meetings are literally many things to different people. To the SIR 
membership the meetings provide opportunities to distribute critical club information, to vote on club initiatives, and to 
socialize with other club members. To visiting prospective members the meetings, give a view of who we are and 
hopefully an enticing view of the club events and operations. To the restaurant owners and servers these meetings 
represent a potential for the space we occupy to return a fair business income. This is important. If we do not have 
enough members show up regularly to make the provided meeting room profitable, we might lose it and those SIR 
opportunities I mentioned. Smitty’s Italian Steakhouse on Evansville’s Franklin Street has been a regular sponsor of these 
meetings providing a nice room for us at no cost to the SIR. Please plan to attend the SIR meetings and enjoy a meal. If 
you are in Smitty’s at another time, please identify yourself as an SIR member. 

If you have never attended an SIR rally, I really hope you’ll try it this year. I’m a gearhead. I disassemble and 
reassemble stuff on my car just to do it. I’m a lead-foot. I slow down as I approach round-abouts to allow traffic to clear so 
I may drift my way around those beautiful traffic management constructions with what’s left of my hair on fire. Rallies are 
different, but they are a blast! Yes, there are some technical instructions that you must learn, but if you can learn to play 
Euchre, you can learn the basics of rally guidelines. Like in Euchre you’ll team with someone as you compete. If you don’t 
have a rally partner, please contact me or the SIR event’s Rally Master and we’ll pair you with someone. If you would like 
you may ride along to see what goes on during a rally event as an observer. You may also watch for our finalized 2020 
schedule and Bob Sonntag’s Rally school to be held in February.  

Finally, I want to ask you to start thinking about supporting an SIR-sponsored Tire Rack Survival School event. 
These events do more than just generate revenue for the SCCA regions. They also prepare young drivers to handle the 
vehicle they normally drive, but under extreme conditions. Many will get the only training they’ll ever experience with ABS 
initiation, understeer or oversteer corrections, and more. We won’t be teaching competitive driving, but we will be working 
on safer driving. 
This should be a great year for the Southern Indiana Region! 
Dave Lehrschall  
 
2020 Board Members 
Regional Executive   David Lehrschall  812-549-5498 re@sirscca.org 
Assistant Regional Executive  Jonathan Crowe  812-629-8237 are@sirscca.org 
Secretary    ERnie Roales   618-544-1602 secretary@sirscca.org 
Treasurer    Bob Sonntag   812-477-5936 treasurer@sirscca.org 
Activity Chair    Carrie Moore   812-266-0108 events@sirscca.org 
Assistant Activity Chair   Barry Beaman   812-453-5687 tech@sirscca.org 
Women’s Chair    MacKenzi Crowe  812-719-7864 women@sirscca.org 
Advisor     Terry Davis   812-453-1376 advisor@sirscca.org 
Newsletter Editor/Website  Paul Dornburg   270-314-9069 pitstop@sirscca.org 
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SIR SCCA 
Membership Meeting and Annual Awards Banquet 
December 6, 2019 
Rolling Hills Country Club 

Advisor/incoming Regional Executive Dave Lehrschall called the meeting to order, filling in for Regional Executive 
MacKenzi Payne-Crowe, who has lost her voice!  He welcomed all, with a special eye to guests.  Bob Sonntag was given 
a big thanks for arranging the party tonight, as was Mary Helen Harl for the table treats and provisions for the end-of-the-
evening game. 
Officer reports were received: 

• Secretary Lora Blaylock wished everyone happy holidays and hoped all would be as kind to incoming Secretary 
Ernie Roales as they have been to her. 

• Treasurer Bob Sonntag thanked all for buying tickets to tonight’s festivities and mentioned that the club’s finances 
are in good shape. 

• Activities Chair Paul Blaylock noted that the only event left in the year is next week’s Board Meeting, 
(Wednesday, December 11 at Aldersgate UMC) to which all are welcome.  He also congratulated Carrie Moore in 
taking over the AC position in the coming year. 

• Former Advisor Terry Davis reminded all that the last day for the special club shopping coupon at Columbia 
Sportswear is Sunday, December 8.  Check your email for the coupon. 

• We’re damn glad Assistant Activities Chair/incoming Assistant Regional Executive Jr Crowe was in attendance, 
and excited for MacKenzi Payne-Crowe to be moving to Women’s Chair in 2020, a position for which she has 
great passion. 

• Pit Stop editor Paul Dornburg reminded everyone that submissions for the January newsletter would be due 
before New Year’s day. 

Event Trophies 
Trophies were announced for the November 10 “Parks and Rec” rally, mastered by Bob Sonntag and Terry Davis.  5 
teams vied for perfection in this event featuring the new rally app for scoring.  Team Roales/Roales won the day in class 
B, with little close competition.  Team Lehrschall/Lehrschall took top honors in class A, and guest team Stringer/Stringer 
took 2nd place overall for the day. 
 

Membership Awards 
The club welcomed 45 new members in 2019, with a total membership of 151.  Service pins for 5-year membership 
anniversaries were presented to 13 individuals: 
 5 years:  Suellyn Lehrschall, Johnathan McGregor, Tatsuo Noda 
 10 years: Karen Davis, John Luttrell, Jeremy Duke, Ernie Roales 
 15 years: Alice Goebel, Don Kelley, Dave Lehrschall 
 25 years: Mike and Laura Kincaid 
 45 years: Jan Bootz 
 

Year-end awards were presented: 
Rally:  3rd place, Dave Lehrschall and Ernie Roales 
  2nd place, Jim Cannon and Carrie Moore 
  1st place, Terry Davis and Bob Sonntag, who, running in class A, won the day (over class B) each rally 
they ran this year. 
Autocross: 3rd place, John Schwartze 
  2nd place, Jr Crowe 
  1st place, Paul Dornburg, winning by a margin of only 61 points! 
Rookie of the Year: Timothy Garrett, who captured 42% of possible points, some 30% ahead of the competition. 
Berry Points: 3rd place, Ernie Roales 
  2nd place, Jim Cannon, edging out Ernie by only 3 points! 
  1st place, Bob Sonntag 
 

The Board was pleased to vote for candidates for the Ken Andrew Indian Award, received by a non-board member who 
has given over-and-above in service to the club.  This year’s recipient is a quiet worker, but a constant presence, 
particularly at autocrosses and patch parties.  Congratulations to Richard Grav, your 2019 Indian Award recipient! 
Service plaques were awarded to the 2019 board.   
The 2020 SIR Board of Directors is:

• Regional Executive  Dave Lehrschall 
• Assistant Regional Executive Jr. Crowe 
• Treasurer   Bob Sonntag 
• Secretary   Ernie Roales 
• Activities Chair   Carrie Moore 
• Assistant Activities Chair  Barry Beaman 
• Women’s Chair   MacKenzi Crowe 
• Pit Stop Newsletter  Paul Dornburg 



 

Dave, reviewing 2019, noted that the club has had a good year.  He has enjoyed the Advisor position and is 
looking forward to leading the board in 2020.  150 members is a significant number, particularly at a time when most club 
membership numbers are shrinking.  We have a high number of people participating in our events and the board will work 
to continue that trend in the coming year and beyond.  In 2020, the Board is looking forward to working with the Muscle 
Car Challenge (a fundraiser for the club), putting on a Tire Rack Street Survival School (teaching teenagers to drive in 
multiple situations), and participation in the Owensboro Motorsports Festival in addition to our regular calendar of events.  
Watch your club information streams for 2020 dates and plan to get involved! 
 
In closing, it was noted that the membership will next meet on January 14, 2020 at Smitty’s on Franklin Street.  As there 
was no other business, the meeting adjourned to the playing of “the game.” 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lora Blaylock, Secretary 
  
January Member Birthdays 
Gregory Pouncey 1/1 
Lee Lingo  1/3 
Tatsuo Noda 1/5 
Kristine Ferguson 1/5 
Wilson Welch 1/6 
Gene Young 1/7 
Anthony Garrett 1/9 
Eric Biggs 1/10 
Evan Russell 1/10 
MacKenzi Crowe 1/15 
Marcus Bittner 1/15 

 
David Lehrschall 1/16 
Kristin Parker 1/17 
Alice Goebel 1/17 
Chris Hancock 1/18 
Tom McBride 1/21 
Michael Buente 1/25 
Dave Hostetter 1/25 
Terry Davis 1/26 
Scott Campbell 1/29 
Dennis Elliott 1/30 
Kyle Jones 1/31  

January Member Anniversaries 
Dennis Elliott 1/1/1971 
Jan Bootz  1/1/1974 
Wilson Welch 1/12/2012 
Breeze Grav 1/13/2015 
Stacey Grav 1/13/2015 
Josh Johnson 1/15/2016 
Fred Cron 1/25/2018 
Dawn Boerner 1/31/2019 
Marc Boerner 1/31/2019

 
SIR SCCA member Gabe Fehribach started racing open wheel in 2019.  He started off attending Bondurant 

Racing School's Grand Prix Racing 4-Day class where he finished at the top of his class.  He burned through a set of 
racing tires down to the cords in his Hellcat in just three days!  Day four was spent in a Formula Mazda on Bondurant's full 
racecourse.  His next stop was attending Bertil Roos's Advanced Formula Racing class at Palm Beach International 
Raceway, where he spent his time in an F2000 and earned pole position in both races to finish out the class. 

After meeting with different teams, he decided on running Formula Enterprise 2 (FE2) with the now six-time SCCA 
Formula Enterprise national champions Alliance Autosport.  (Interesting facts: Alliance Autosport supported both the first 
and second place finishers in the 2019 SCCA national championship in the FE class and had a podium finish in the faster 
FE2 class.) 

His first race with the team was at the mega-fast Watkins Glen International, where he earned double podiums 
and even led FE2 at one point in race 2 on Sunday.  His fastest trap speed at entry to turn one was reportedly 132mph. 

His next stop was at a rain-drenched Mid-Ohio weekend.  Both practice and qualifying for Race 1 were in the dry 
but 30 minutes before the race was to begin, the skies opened up their wet fury.  The change in weather forced the team 
to scramble on a setup change, which included ride height, sway bars, wet tires, downforce, etc.  Gabe had never run in 
the rain in an open wheel car, so race 1 was to be his first lesson.  With the rain coming down his focus was to earn some 
seat time and bring the car home, which he did quite successfully.  National champion team owner Scott Rettich later told 
the team that Mid-Ohio is the toughest track in the country to race in the rain.  He added that if you can race in the rain 
there, you can race anywhere.  One of the team's Spec Racer Ford Gen 3's had such a bad wreck that weekend that the 
impact actually cracked the engine block; the driver walked away OK. 

His 2020 season will start with a new seat fitting in his own car in February.  He looks to be on track for the 
"March into Spring at VIR" event at Virginia International Raceway in March. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 



 

2020 Board of Directors 
 

Regional Executive: Dave Lehrschall is back as our Regional Executive after one year as the Board Advisor. 
Dave’s been an SCCA member for 15 years and joined our region in November of 2012.  Dave is eagerly 
awaiting the warm weather so he can autocross his brand new 2020 Mustang. He has gone to the last 4 
Solo Nationals competing in F Street.  In 2019 he was 8th in autocross points, tied for 3rd in rally points, and 
6th in Berry points. 

 
Assistant Regional Executive: Jonathan Crowe, also known as Jr., is starting his 4th year on the Board. He 
joined the SCCA in July of 2010 and was persuaded to join the board in 2016. His primary interest is 
autocross and he’s been to the last 4 Solo Nationals.  Jr. finished 2nd in the 2019 autocross points driving the 
Crowe family Porsche Cayman. He was also 9th in rally points and 5th in Berry points this year. 
 

 
Treasurer: Bob Sonntag is a long time SCCA member, 39 years, most of which are with SIR although he 
did spend a few years in the southwest when his job changed.  He’s been a board member for a long time 
holding most of the positions available over the years.  He’s won the club’s Berry Trophy many, many time 
as well as the Autocross and Rally trophies many times.  His favorite SCCA activity is rallying.  He enjoys 
putting them on as well as competing.  This year he finished 1st in the rally points, 1st in Berry points and 
11th in autocross points. 
 

Secretary: Ernie Roales has been an SCCA member since 2009 and is a new Board member for 2020. He 
has previously served on the board a few years ago. He intends to compete for all the club trophies in 
2020.  ERnie has been the event marshal for a few autocrosses known as “Quick & Dirty”.  He also hosts 
a road rally in the Robinson IL area.  In 2019 ERnie was 3rd in Berry points, 5th in autocross points and tied 
for 3rd in rally points. 

  
Activity Chairman: Carrie Moore has previous experience with our board from a few years ago before her 
family moved to Savanah, GA for a period of time.  She returned to the Evansville area in October of 2008 
and immediately attended the October club meeting with her then new baby boy Miles.  After a brief hiatus 
from the club, Carrie came back in 2018 to compete in the rally series.   In 2019 she finished 17th in Berry 
points and 2nd in rally points. 

 
Assistant Activity Chairman: Barry Beaman has been a long-time car guy and has been with the club since 

2001.  This is his first time on the board.  When driving his red Honda S2000 he is always at the top of the 
list of competitive autocrossers in our club winning championships in 2011 and 2017.  In 2019 Barry was 
13th in Berry points and 4th in autocross points. You’ll see him at autocross tech inspections. 

 
 

Women’s Chair: MacKenzi Payne-Crowe is returning to her role as Women’s Chair in 2020.  MacKenzi has 
been a club member since 2013 and was the 2019 Regional Executive.  She’s been an advocate for more 
female participation since 2016 when she was first affiliated with the Board.  She has been to the last 4 
Solo Nationals with a 2018 3rd place trophy her best finish so far.  While at the Solo Nationals she has 
been to the annual Women’s Luncheon meeting to discuss furthering the role of Women in the SCCA.  
This year she was 33rd in rally points, 16th in autocross points and 15th in Berry points. 
 
Pit Stop Newsletter editor: Paul Dornburg has been on the Board every year except 2014 since 2000.  
Paul joined the SCCA in 1996 and it took 4 years for Ken Andrew to talk him into joining the Board.  Paul 
starts his 11th year as the newsletter editor.  He also has a 5-year stint as Regional Executive 2006 to 
2010.  Paul’s favorite club activity is autocrossing where he’s been the autocross points champion 8 times 
since 2000.  He also has a Rally championship somewhere in the 20+ years he’s been with the club. This 
year he was first in Autocross points for the second year in a row. He also was tied for 7th in rally points 
and he was 7th in Berry points. 
 

Advisor: Although not an official Board member now, Terry Davis has filled almost all the Board spots since joining 
the club back in 1972. (47 years) He attends almost all the Board meetings to offer advice, guidance and history. He 
also makes the requests for event sanctions for all our autocrosses and rallys. He’s been going to the Solo Nationals 
for over 20 years and is a constant competitor in all our events.  In 2019 he was 1st in rally points, 11th in autocross 
points and 4th in Berry points.



 
 



 

SPORTS CAR CLUB OF AMERICA 
SCCA: A club with many interests 

Many faceted in its endeavors, the Sports Car Club of America (SCCA) might best be described as a service organization. 
It serves over 50,000 members throughout the United States by sanctioning and administering a variety of automotive related 
activities through more than 115 independently chartered regions. No other single motor sports organization in the world 
conducts more events than the SCCA. These events range from amateur and professional road racing to road rallies, 
autocrosses, rally crosses, hill climbs and auto shows. The SCCA is an ever-growing organization for the automotive 
enthusiast. Because the SCCA is member oriented, the club stresses participation on a broad basis. Regardless of your 
experience or background, if you are an automotive enthusiast there is a place for you in the SCCA. The avenues available 
range from amateur or professional road race driver to weekend rally or autocross driver to race worker or official. In order to 
successfully sanction and conduct a comprehensive autocross/rally/road racing program many experts in timing and scoring, 
communications, safety inspection, medical, flagging, course/race control and other skills are needed. Schools are held to train 
the drivers and workers and various degrees of licenses are awarded based on knowledge, ability and experience. 

Pit Stop is the official publication of the Southern Indiana Region of the Sports Car Club of America, Inc. and is published 
monthly at PO Box 1112, Evansville, IN 47706. Opinions expressed herein are those of the authors or editor and are not 
necessarily those of the Southern Indiana Region, its officials, members or advertisers. Permission to reprint material from Pit 
Stop is granted to all SCCA regional publications and its national publication, Sports Car, with regards for full credit to the author 
and Pit Stop. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Upcoming Events – All Times Central 
 
Tuesday, January 14th, Annual Waiver Application Signing & club membership meeting, Smitty’s Italian restaurant, 
Franklin Street, Evansville, IN - Gather at 6:00 pm and eat dinner, 7:30 club business meeting  
 
Wednesday, February 5th, 6:00 pm, January Board meeting, Aldersgate UMC, 5130 Lincoln Avenue, Evansville 


